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Planning Control Committee  
2 September 2010  

 
Report of the  Director of Planning and 
Transportation 

ITEM 9

 

Appeal Decisions  
 
 

 
SUMMARY 

 
1. A summary of the appeal decisions taken in the last month. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
2. To note the decisions on appeals taken. 

  

 
SUPPORTING INFORMATION 

 
3.1 Appendices 2 and 3 give details of decisions taken. 

 
3.2 The intention is that a report will be taken to a Committee meeting each month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information contact: 
Background papers:  
List of appendices:  

 
Paul Clarke   01332 255942   e-mail paul.clarke@derby.gov.uk 
Planning application files 
Appendix 1 – Implications 
Appendix 2 – Summary of appeal decision(s) 
Appendix 3- Decision letter(s)  
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Appendix 1 
 
IMPLICATIONS 

 
Financial 
 
1.   None. 

 
Legal 
 
2. None. 

 
 
Personnel  
 
3. None. 

  
Equalities Impact 
 
4. 
 

None. 

  
Corporate objectives and priorities for change 
 
5. 
 

None. 
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Appendix 2 
 
 

                 
Appeal against refusal of Planning Permission 

Code No Proposal Location Decision 
DER/11/09/01398 Change of use from 

outhouse to two self 
contained flats 

155 Normanton Road, 
Derby.  

Dismissed 

Comments: 
This appeal follows the delegated refusal of a proposal to create two flats in a redundant 
former storage building at the rear of 155 Normanton Road, Derby. The proposal was 
considered unacceptable as it would result in a form of backland development which 
would have a poor relationship with surrounding buildings and was incapable of providing 
a high quality living environment. As such the proposal failed to meet criteria (d) and (e) 
of policy H13 of the adopted City of Derby Local Plan Review. 
The Inspector considered that the main issue of the appeal was the adequacy of the living 
conditions created in the proposed flats. 
The Inspector noted that the outlook from the single aspect flats proposed would be 
severely restricted by the surrounding buildings. These buildings also dominate the yard 
in front of the flats making it unsuitable for amenity space. 
In the Inspector’s opinion the access, by a narrow enclosed passage or gated area from 
nearby car park were not safe or secure, particularly at night and this failing could not be 
overcome by security lighting. In commenting on the appellant’s suggestion that the 
occupation of the building would help to reduce the risk of anti social behaviour the 
Inspector concluded that this benefit was insufficient to outweigh the concerns about the 
poor quality of the living environment which would be created. 
Accordingly she concluded that the proposal did not meet with criteria (d) and (e) of 
Policy H13 of the CDLPR and dismissed the appeal. 

Recommendation:  To note the report. 
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